Minutes of the Tarrant Hinton Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall at 7.00pm on 6th January 2023


Present: M Nathan, L Millen, D Watt, R Kent, Cllr S Jespersen and 11 members of the public.


Apologies: C Hannam, V Hinchcliffe and E Nathan.


Minutes of the meeting of 9th September 2022 were approved and signed.


1/1/23	Cllr Jespersen Report

1. Dorset Council requires by law to create a balanced budget and has proposed a 2% increase in Council tax for 2023_2024. (max permissible 3%).
2. The above would mean band D Council Tax = £1,905 an increase of £1.41 per week.
3. Government has provided an additional £14m of funding for adult social care and the council have proposed a social care precept increase for 2023_2024 of 2%.
4. The above does not include other precepts such as Fire and Police, Parish Council etc.
5. At present there is a 98% collection rate that allows the council to minimise increases.
6. Highest single cost to the Council is to support children in care. This cost has decreased in recent times. The Council must take their fair share of unaccompanied minors which means there are 67 children supported by the Council.
7. The Household Support Grant Fund opens on 09/01/2023. This is a means tested benefit but is accessible. It provides supermarket vouchers for those deemed eligible.
8. There is a new Village Hall Project fund that can support up to 20% of the cost of capital between £7,500 and £75,000. The fund applications close on 20/01/2022.


2/1/23	 Matters Arising

R Kent confirmed he had received an email request from GoCompare to put information about flood risk on the parish website. It was agreed not to do this as it could be seen as an endorsement for a particular business. R Kent will update the parish website with relevant government links concerning flood risk.

R Kent confirmed he had received an email request concerning “Fostering in Dorset” either to attend a PC meeting or provide materials for the website and noticeboard. It was agreed to respond requesting materials only.







3/1/23 Finance 

R Kent presented accounts

Balance as at 09/09/2022				=	£1,021.29

Receipts
Carried Forward					=	£1,021.29
Precept 2nd payment					=	£300.00
Total							=	£1,321.29

Expenses
Hogan Garden Services June (deferred payment)	=	£40.00
REG-123 Domain Name				=	£14.39
Hogan Garden Services October			=	£40.00	
Total							=	£94.39

Balance as at 06/01/2023				=	£1,226.90

R Kent recommended keeping the precept at 2021_2022 levels which is in line with previous policy. There is an expectation of cost increases through 2023.

A precept request for £600 was approved.


4/1/23 Planning:  
No planning applications have been raised since the last meeting
An application for a Certificate of Lawfulness was presented P/CLE/2022/07990. This relates to Taylors Field in Pimperne and as such this was noted by the council but no action need be taken.

5/1/23 Steam Fair:

It was noted based on current information that the Great Dorset Steam Fair will not take place in 2023. Furthermore there is doubt over whether the event will return in 2024. The washup meeting schedule for December 2022 was cancelled.
	
6/1/23 Speed Watch:

M Nathan confirmed that this had been on hold during the winter months but would start again in February 2023. The restrictions on where the SID can be setup were noted.





7/1/23 Flood Watch:

M Nathan highlighted the recent flood warnings issued by the environment agency and re-confirmed that he has “out of date” gel sacks for flood defence in the event of an emergency need. There are various road signs behind the Village Hall.

Everyone needs to be vigilant and do what is necessary to best protect their properties. There are various sources of information provided by the government, 

Ashmore Borehole: https://check-for-flooding.service.gov.uk/station/9021
Iwerne Hill Farm Borehole: https://check-for-flooding.service.gov.uk/station/9150
Compton Abbas Rainfall: https://check-for-flooding.service.gov.uk/rainfall-station/43228

Contact information
Dorset Highways 24 hour number: 01305 221020
Dorset Council Floodwatch: 0345 988 1188


8/1/23 Homewatch:

M Nathan reiterated the need to be vigilant and to remember that genuine callers do not ask for personal information. You should always try and call back on a number you know and ensure the line is clear before doing so. Ideally call from another phone.


9/1/23 Village Hall:

Bookings are good and finances are healthy, but the Committee are keen to get more community participation. Note was taken of the Village Hall Project Fund and deadline.

Please note the Village Hall celebrates 10 years in July 2023.


10/1/23 PCC:

There is still a state of flux in the organisation of priests with this still under review by the Diocese.

The church has been assessed by an architect and requires £12,000 of work which will require funding.


11/1/23 A.O.B: 

a. J Hinchcliffe raised concern over the spate of crimes that occurred throughout the valley during July and August 2022. It was noted that there was no evidence to link this to the Great Dorset Steam Fair. A request was raised to see if improved policing could be instigated to support the villages in prevention and apprehension of the culprits. It is not clear what could be done but it will be followed up by the PC.

b. A request was made for “refresher” training for the de-fibrillators. M Nathan will follow this up with G Percival.
    

12/1/23 Date of Next Meeting:

Friday 12th May 2023 at 7.00 pm, Tarrant Hinton Village Hall.


Richard Kent
Parish Clerk
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